SENATE RESOLUTION #1459

Title: Parking Privileges

this Senate action.

Introduction: October 14, 1983

Thesis: Sponsor: Franci Lockhart 1. Whereas parking around Fraternity Mall is a problem due to spaces left between cars; and whereas this would be alleviated by some type of 3. organization; Be it resolved by the Student Senate of the Associated Students of the University of Wyoming that they recommend parking lines 5. be painted around Fraternity Mall on both sides of the street. Referred to: Student Living Unanimously Date of Passage: October 25, 1983 ASUW Senate Chairperson I do hereby sign my hereto and approve

ASUW President



THE UNIVERSITY OF WYOMING

OFFICE OF THE UNIVERSITY ARCHITECT CAMPUS PLANNING OFFICE SUITE 202. MERICA HALL

LARAMIE, WYOMING 82071

31 October 1983

Don Rissler, President ASUW P.O. Box 3625, University Station University of Wyoming Laramie, WY 82071

re: Painting Parking Lines, Fraternity Mall

Dear Don,

Received your letter of October 27th with a copy of Senate Resolution #1459 enclosed.

While I appreciate what the Resolution intends to accomplish, I'm not in a position to help. My office has no funds for such work and no authority to direct an expenditure for such work unless it is in connection with a specific Capital Construction Project and included as a part of such a Project in its appropriation by the State Legislature.

However, I believe painting and re-painting parking lines, etc., falls under the jurisdiction of the Division of Physical Plant. Am guessing that both new lines and re-painting old ones on existing campus streets and parking lots are done by them under a fund or budget called "Street Maintenance." You might check with them to confirm this info though.

They may not have funds to do the work because when Governor Herschler announced budget cuts and freezes in August I seem to recall hearing or reading somewhere that our "Street Maintenance" funds were cut or frozen.

Another hurdle you may encounter, even if you find the funds, is the time of year. For most paint and painting you need about 70 degrees (F.) or warmer to get a good job that will last awhile. We may not see 70 degrees again until sometime next summer.

Am sorry that none of this falls under the heading of 'good news' because, as you know, I like to be positive and helpful, but I must be honest too.

Morris C. Jones

Univ. Architect

MCJ/s

cc: Kristi Wallin Franci Lockhart Mike Jensen